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Dear Parent
We hope you all had a relaxing and enjoyable summer. 
On behalf of myself and the staff, I would like to begin by thanking the many parents who communicated gestures of gratitude and support at the end of last term. We very much appreciate this support as we continue to work together with yourselves in seeking the best for our children. 
Last week we were given some guidance by DE regarding our restart this September. Many of the procedures from last year will initially be reemployed as we proceed cautiously in welcoming our pupils back. As we progress through the term and as more guidance is issued by DE we will review these procedures as necessary.
We are delighted that the guidance will allow individual year groups to come together outdoors. This will allow pupils to play with all of their friends within their year group at break and lunchtime.

Drop-off
We will have two drop off times. They will be as follows:

Surnames from A-M to arrive at 8:50am
Surnames from N-Y to arrive at 9:00am


Please note the following:

There is no early morning playground supervision and, with the exception of pupils getting the school bus, we cannot have pupils in the main school building before 8:50am regardless of weather conditions. For this reason, I would ask that you ensure your child does not arrive in school before drop off time. 
All children should be in class ready to begin lessons by 9:10am
In order to minimise transmission, please do not congregate at the school gate.

Pick-up procedures - September
Year 2 and 3 pick-up will be staggered by class as follows:
Mrs Hutchinson’s Year 2 and Mrs Bingham’s class 1:55pm 
Mrs Gould’s class 2:00pm
Mrs Little’s class 2:05pm
Year 4 to 7 pick-up will be staggered as follows:
Year 4 and 5 pupils will leave at 3:00 pm.
Year 6 and 7 pupils will leave at 3:05pm.

Overflow car parking will be available on the school playground when needed. Please do not obstruct the turning space. 

Zones
In order for us to be able to keep track of contacts, we will continue to zone the school into 5 sections. Entry to these zones will be as follows:

Zone 1 – Mrs Hutchinson’s and Mrs McKinney’s classes via the Year 1 exit door. 
Zone 2 – Year 4 and 5 pupils via the main school reception door. Due to a one-way system, exit will be via the doors at the girls’ / boys’ toilets. 
Zone 3 – Mrs Bingham’s, Mrs Gould’s and Mrs Little’s classes via the door in that corridor. 
Zone 4 – Mr. McClimond’s and Mr. Nugent’s classes will be in the mobiles. Entry and exit will be via the main mobile door.
Zone 5 – Mr. Brown’s Year 7 in the hall. Entry and exit will be via the assembly hall fire door.


Other Procedures
Please do not send your child to school if they are displaying any COVID symptoms.

On arrival all pupils must go straight to their classroom. A member of staff will be on-hand at the entrance doors to ensure that pupils enter the building one at a time.

NB. If necessary, Year 1 parents may bring their child onto the school grounds (one adult per child).  However, all other year groups should be left at the school pedestrian gate. 
Only school staff, and those involved in essential school-related business, should be within the school grounds during the day. 

Pupils may bring school bags, pencil cases and lunch boxes into school as required.
Please ensure that your child has everything that they need each day when they leave for school. This will avoid the need for adults coming onto the school grounds to deliver forgotten equipment. 

Please send hand sanitizer with your child for their individual use. Regular washing of hands throughout the school day will remain a priority.

For the time being we will not be having assemblies indoors. These will continue outdoors as weather permits. 

If your child is taking dinners, please send the correct money/cheque in a sealed envelope with your child’s name, the amount of money and the days on which they are taking dinners written on the front of the envelope. If you have more than one child, please send a separate envelope for each child. We apologise for this inconvenience. All dinners for the week should be bought on the Monday of that week. 

If your child is taking school dinners and has any food allergies, please contact the school office by telephone. 

It would be greatly appreciated if you could send in either paper hankies or hand soap with your child for general class use. This is to assist with general school resources. 

Please do not be late when picking your child up as we do not have the facility to supervise children beyond home time.  

If your child requires medication such as inhalers, please send the medication on the first day back to be kept in school in the original packaging.

Please continue to observe social distancing and (for those who are able to) the wearing of facemasks when on the school grounds. 

Once again, we appreciate your understanding as we restart.
As always, having such a lengthy list of rules and procedures is not how we want Iveagh to operate. However, initially it continues to be a necessary approach as we seek to proceed cautiously. 
For now, we are unable to have parents in the school, except by prior appointment. However, we are still here for you and your children. If you need to talk to any of us, please do not hesitate to contact the school office.

Yours 

S.Carlisle





